
Northeast Neighbors and Friends 

Meeting Minutes 

March 26, 2018 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. at the East Side Library by Tania Hunt, Chair. 

 

The speaker was not able to be here tonight.   

 

Linda Westergaard talked about the budget for the City had to be finished by March 15th.   

They will have to go back in and adjust the budget.  East 33rd to East 38th has to be done this 

fall.  The subject of having to pay the parking meters in the evening.  She said the business 

owners asked for that since the people living downtown would park and the customers could not 

find a place to park.  The parking only applies to the parking meters in the East Village and on 

Court Avenue.   

 

Jennifer (visitor) talked about the trailer park on East 41st and Broadway.  There has been a lot 

of violations.  Linda asked them to document their complaints on the park.   

 

Valerie had a thank you letter from McKee.   

 

Paul Sadler made the motion that the minutes from the last month’s meeting be approved as 

written.  Jim Bush second the motion.  Carried.   

 

Our next Board meeting will be April 21st at Financial Plus at 9:00 a.m.  Our next regular 

meeting will be April 23rd at 5:30 p.m. 

 

We had a raffle for a Northeast Neighbors and Friends sweatshirt.  Numbers were passed out 

and the winner was Connie Boesen.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Marge Ramsey 

Secretary 


